
angry: indignant, 
infuriated, raging, 
resentful, wrathful, 
fuming, annoyed, 
exasperated, irri-
tated, vexed 

ashamed: sheep-
ish, shamefaced, 
remorseful, hang-
dog; contrite

absent-minded: 
careless; scatter-
brained, heedless, 
indiscreet, reckless, 
unmindful

active:  busy,  
agile, alert, animat-
ed, assiduous, brisk, 
diligent, energetic, 

bold: effrontery, 
audacious; bare-
faced audacity, 
impudent, shame-
less, (shameless 
impudence); guilty, 
unabashed

busy: enterprising, 
frisky, hard-working, 
industrious, lively, 
nimble, spirited, 
vivacious

bad: evil, horrible, 
vile, sinister, wicked, 
pernicious, disas-
trous, 

brave: audacious, 
courageous, daring, 
dauntless, fearless, 
gallant, intrepid,  
valiant, plucky

curious:  
inquisitive, snoopy, 
nosey

calm: gentle, mild, 
pacific, peaceful, 
still, tame, tranquil, 
unruffled, untroubled

changeable:  
capricious: whimsi-
cal,  mercurial, un-
predictable, flighty; 
fickle

careful: alert, 
attentive, discreet, 
mindful, prudent, 
watchful, wary

determined:
dogged, steadfast, 
unflinching, resolute, 
firm, unwavering, 
tenacious, unyield-
ing, persevering

dirty: sooty, blot-
ted, contaminated, 
defiled, dusty, filthy, 
polluted, grimy, foul, 
stained, tarnished, 
unclean, unwashed

discourteous:  
abusive, churlish, 
ill-mannered, im-
pudent, insolent, 
uncivil

distasteful: bitter, 
nasty, nauseating, 
sour, unappetising, 
unpalatable,  
unsavoury

earnest; honest 
serious or sincere;’ 
candid, frank, hon-
est, genuine

foolish: stupid; 
absurd, addle-head-
ed, feeble-minded, 
idiotic, nonsensical, 
ridiculous, sense-
less, 

erratic; flight; 
volatile; transient, 
fleeting, frivolous, 
changeable

dull; boring: 
tedious, dreary, dull, 
monotonous, weari-
some, unexciting

happy: cheerful, 
joyous, contented, 
rapturous, blissful

humble   bash-
ful, diffident, lowly, 
meek, modest, 
servile, shy, submis-
sive, obtrusive

horrified: terrified, 
frightened, appalled, 
disgusted, repelled

kind: considerate, 
generous ; kind-
hearted, helpful, 
friendly, compas-
sionate, thoughtful, 
sympathetic, soft-
hearted

lonely: dejected; 
sad, depressed, 
melancholic, alone, 
isolated, rejected 
cautious

long: endless, in-
terminable, lengthy, 
outstretched

lazy: idle, listless, 
sluggish, drowsy, 
inactive, indolent, 
languid, motionless, 
slack, sleepy,  
slothful, 

lively: exuberant, 
spirited, energetic, 
bustling, sprightly, 
agile, animated, 
indefatigable, 

Adjectives: describing people



USING ADVERBS AND ADJECTIVES TO DEPICT BETTER CHARACTERS
Using adverbs to modify verbs, describe the interaction between the characters. Include 

some dialogue and describe the manner of speaking.

messy: chaotic, 
untidy, cluttered, 
muddled, jumbled, 
disorderly

naughty: way-
ward, rebellious; 
recalcitrant; obsti-
nate; troublesome; 
mischievous; self-
willed

polite: courteous; 
urbane; genial, gra-
cious, obliging, civil, 
well-bred, well-man-
nered

painful: agoniz-
ing, excruciating, 
hurtful, unbearable, 
insufferable, un-
comfortable

rude, discourteous
resilient; show-
ing fortitude and 
strength; irresolute

naughty: cheeky, 
bold, brazen, inso-
lent (rude), mischie-
vous, impudent

silent; shy, taci-
turn, tight-lipped, 
reserved, uncom-
municative, short-
spoken, re
ticent

obstinate:  
arrogant; imperious; 
commanding;  

authoritative; 
haughty; 

sad: broken-
hearted, cheerless, 
despondent, forlorn, 
heavy-hearted, 
unhappy, mournful, 
disconsolate

supercilious 
haughty, arrogant, 
disdainful

secretive: sur-
reptitious; stealthy;  
cunning; guileful; 
wily; crafty; nimble; 
wry; weaselly; un-
derhand; insidious; 
crafty; artful

silly, foolish; stu-
pid, unintelligent, 
unreasonable, 
unwise

scared:  fear-
ful, timid; anxious,  
nervous;  fretful, 
afraid, apprehen-
sive, frightened, 
angst-ridden

stubborn
obstinate, head-
strong, inflexible, 
intransigent, im-
movable, dogged, 
uncompromising, 
pig-headed, refrac-
tory, strong-minded, 
indomitable

shy: skittish,  
 diffident, reserved,  
self-conscious, 
timid, timorous; 
reticent  
(not speaking 
freely)

surprised: 
aghast, amazed,  
astonished, as-
tounded, dumb-
founded, thunder-
stuck

troublesome
vexatious (cause 
someone worry);  
irritating; both-
ersome, pesky 
(annoying); im-
portunate (bother 
someone with per-
sistent requests); 
mortifying; resentful

tired: dog-tired  
drowsy   fatigued
listless  sleepy   ex-
hausted

violent:
vehement, boister-
ous, ferocious, rag-
ing, riotous, rough, 
savage, turbulent, 
vicious, wild, fierce, 

virtuous:
good, just, moral, 
noble, pure, right-
eous, saintly
pretty; homely

unkind: cold-
hearted, cruel, 
mean

talkative;  
garrulous,  
loquacious, chat-
ter, prattle, jabber, 
gossip

wicked: disgrace-
ful, evil, depraved, 
immoral, scan-
dalous, vicious, 
shameless, sinister

outlandish, freak-
ishly or grotesquely 
strange



DESCRIBING PEOPLE:  
HOW DO THEY FEEL AND 
WHY?




